
 

TOWN OF PALM BEACH 

Information for Town Council Meeting on: March 19, 2019 
 

To: Mayor and Town Council 

 

Via: Kirk Blouin, Town Manager 

 

From: Jay Boodheshwar, Deputy Town Manager 

 

Re: Proposed Modifications to Chapter 134, Article X – On-Street Parking Permits 

 Ordinance No. 13-2019 

   

Date: March 12, 2019 

 

STAFF RECOMMENDATION  

 

Staff recommends that Town Council approve the first reading of Ordinance No. 13-2019, 

amending Chapter 134, Article X – On-Street Parking Permits, of the Town Code of Ordinances. 

 

GENERAL INFORMATION 

 

Chapter 134, Article X of the Town Code of Ordinances outlines how the Town must administer 

the residential permit parking program for on-street parking spaces, including the issuance of 

permit decals and visitor passes.  The Code currently restricts the number of visitor pass to two (2) 

per property, in addition to the two (2) decals properties are also entitled to.   

 

Over the years staff has received suggestions from time to time to create more flexibility for 

residents in how we administer the issuance of permits.  Most recently, I received multiple requests 

from residents in the Sea streets to not limit the number of visitor passes to two, but instead allow 

for the flexibility to purchase one (1) decal and three (3) visitor passes for example.  Staff feels 

that this is a very reasonable and resident friendly request, hence the recommendation to modify 

the code to create this flexibility.  Simply put, the attached Ordinance No. 13-2019 will provide 

residents in RPP areas the flexibility to purchase up to four (4) permits in whatever form (decal 

and/or visitor pass) they deem most beneficial to their needs.  

 

Attachment 

 

cc:  Jane LeClainche, Director of Finance 

 Nick Caristo, Acting Police Chief 

 Ben Alma, Code/Parking Enforcement Manager 

John C. Randolph, Town Attorney 


